UNAPPROVED MINUTES

VILLAS DE GOLF CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC
Board of Directors Meeting
March 17, 2015
 @ 4:00 pm
Clubhouse, 12300 Vonn Road, Largo, Florida  

1. Call to Order and Roll Call

President K. Ward, called the meeting to order at 4:05pm. 9 Owners in attendance. The following directors were present:

Kent Ward
 
President

Chuck Burris

  Director

Barb Mannette 
Vice President

Bonnie Boak

  Director

Bob Shafer

Treasurer

Tom King

  Director
Bernadette Moriarty
 Secretary

RPM property manager Leslie Randolph present and Chair of the meeting transitioned to Ms. Randolph
2.      Approval of Minutes of Prior Meetings
The Board meeting minutes of February 16, 2015 were presented.  Ms. Boak made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Mr. King seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

3. 
Treasurer’s  Report
Treasurer’s Report: Mr. Shafer distributed copies of the Financial Report for the month ending 2/28/2015. Mr. Shafer reviewed Budgeted vs. Actual for Income and Expenses, along with reserves, for the month and year to date. Mr. King made a motion to accept the Financial Report as written. Ms. Boak seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
4. 
Officer Reports
No reports
5.        Committee Reports
Mr. Shafer reported for the Volunteer Committee that volunteers have continued planting at several locations within the property and that maintenance is planned for the carport posts to remove rust, seal and paint.
6.
Old Business
Carport Update: Mr. Shafer reported that designated carport roofs have been replaced; inspected and approved by the City of Largo and payment made to Aluminum Craftsmen. Phase I of Project completed
Mr. Shafer reported that as Phase I completed, upon inspection, it was determined that there were 10 posts that needed replacement in order to maintain the security of the associated carports. Following discussion, Mr. Shafer made a motion to accept the proposal from Aluminum Craftsmen to replace 10 damaged posts at a cost of $3,662.00. Motion was seconded by Mr. Burris. The motion passed unanimously.

7.
New Business
At this time, Ms. Randolph opened discussion on the proposal from T. Mickey McGee for replacement of electrical panel in building 10. Mr. Shafer explained that the proposal was based on the need to proactively obtain and store circuit breakers and parts (obsolete) in the event that there are main breaker failures in buildings 6,7,8, and 9 whose main breakers are in the electrical room. Buildings 1-5 main breakers are in units. Discussion followed. Mr. Burris made the motion to accept proposal from T. Mickey McGee to replace the Bldg. 10 panel as specified in the quotation and store the removed circuit breakers and parts on site. Motion was seconded by Ms. Boak. Vote yay 6,  nay 1, Motion passed.
At this time Ms. Randolph opened discussion on the proposal from Westcoast Landscape and Lawns. Ms. Moriarty reviewed the proposal, providing a rationale for each of the entries. Mr. Shafer made a motion to accept the proposal. Motion was seconded by Ms. Mannette. The motion passed unanimously
As the next item, Ms. Randolph introduced discussion of the pool backwash issue. The Board had asked David Stock to spearhead this project on behalf of the Board.  Mr. Stock provided a description of the ongoing problem, his research on resolving the problem and a potential solution proposed by AAA Services. Following discussion it was proposed that there may be some alternative solutions that could be considered prior to making a decision. The proposal from AAA Services was tabled for further consideration. No motion. No vote.
At this time, Ms. Randolph introduced discussion on a proposal from AAA Services for necessary step repairs in the Community. Discussion focused on the potential tripping hazard presented if steps are not repaired. Mr. King made a motion to accept the proposal provided by AAA Services at a cost of $3,150.00. Motion seconded by Ms. Boak. Motion passed unanimously. 

8. Unit Owners-Maintenance Request

Request received from unit 5101 expressing concerns regarding plantings at the S/E end of building Motion made by Mr. Shafer to remove the plantings. Motion seconded by Mr. King. Motion passed unanimously.

9. Adjournment
There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Shafer to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Mr. King. The motion passes unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 5:15pm
          Transcribed by: Bernadette Moriarty, Secretary
          Approved______________________
